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MEMORANDUM 
 

 
To: Chairman Proehl & Members of the House Transportation Committee  
From: Lisa Kaspar, Director 

 Division of Vehicles 
Date:  March 19, 2015 

RE:  Clarification SB 215 and KSA 8-143e 
 SB 215 is the 10 Day Grace Period for Vehicles Renewed Online 

 
The Division wishes to further clarify comments made in our testimony during 

the hearing for SB 215. 

The Division pointed out the requirement in KSA 8-143e concerning all trucks 
and truck-tractors.  In this statute there is a requirement which states, “A copy 

of the registration receipt shall be carried in the cab of such truck or truck 
tractor during all the time the same is operated on the highways of this state.” 

Trucks registered under KSA 8-1,101 (IRP or The Plan or Prorate registration), 
KSA 8-143m (Commercial Motor Vehicles) and KSA 8-1,152 (Fleet Vehicle 
Registration) are excluded in SB 215.  However, trucks registered for 12,000 

pounds or less used for personal use are registered under KSA 8-134a.  These 
12M trucks can be renewed using the Division’s WebTags online renewal 
system.  SB 215 is intended to address vehicles using the online method of 

renewal. 

The trucks renewed online at the end of the month will have the same payment 

receipt issued as autos.  SB 215 authorizes to be operated for up to 10 days 
after the expiration decal affixed to the tag is expired as long as the vehicle has 
a copy of the payment receipt in the vehicle.  KSA 8-143e does not acknowledge 

the payment receipt and could subject the 12M trucks to being cited for failure 
to maintain a valid (current) registration receipt in the vehicle while in 

operation on the highways of this state. 
 


